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THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 546 (Res. No. 1236)

By Council Members Katz and Avella

SUBJECT

STATEN ISLAND CB - 3

C 050455 ZMR


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by the New York City Department of City Planning pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section Nos. 33b, 33c and 35a.

INTENT


To amend Zoning Map, Section Nos. 33b, 33c and 35a.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  October 6, 2005


Witnesses in Favor:  Four


Witnesses Against:  One

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  October 6, 2005


The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with the following modifications:

Matter underlined is new, to be added by the City Council:

3.
eliminating from an existing R3X District a C1-1 District (diagram 2 of 3) bounded by a line 150 feet southerly of Amboy Road, Sharrott Avenue, Penton Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Sharrott Avenue, a line 200 feet southerly of Penton Street, Sharrott Avenue, Bedell Street, Gilbert Place, Penton Street, a line 175 feet southeasterly of Amboy Road, a centerline of the New York City Railroad Right-of-Way (SIRTOA), a line 350 feet westerly of Sharrott Avenue, and a line 175 feet southeasterly of Amboy Road;

In Favor:
Against:


Abstain:

Avella
None


None

Quinn
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Dilan

Gioia

Katz

McMahon

Seabrook

COMMITTEE ACTION


DATE:  October 7, 2005


The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modifications to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:
Against:
Abstain:
Katz
None


None

Nelson

Quinn

Cont’d
Avella

Barron

Comrie

Dilan

Felder

Koppell

McMahon

Seabrook

Gentile

Lanza

Oddo

FILING OF MODIFICATION WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission (the “Commission”) on October 11, 2005.  The Commission filed a letter dated October 17, 2005, with the Council indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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